Scott County Law Library

Meeting of the Board of Trustees

March 7, 2017, 7:30 a.m.

Present

Those in attendance were Comr. Barbara Brekke, Jody Kieser Kisting, Assistant Scott County Attorney, Library Director Jake Grussing, and Law Librarian Mary Freyberg and the Honorable Rex Stacey.

The Board convened briefly to welcome its' newest member, Commissioner Barbara Weckman Brekke who will be serving on the Law Library Board during her term.

In addition, Mary Freyberg updated the Board on an new resource being offered to the public. The Southern Minnesota Regional Legal Services (SMRLS) has received a two year grant to assist crime victims. Under the grant, an attorney working at SMRLS will be at the Scott County Government Center on Monday mornings from 9:00-11:00 to assist victims of crime with their legal needs including applying for orders for protection and harassment restraining orders. The services are provided at no cost to the participant but some income screening is required. Those individuals seeking to utilize this service should go to the Scott County Law Library to see the attorney. Ms. Freyberg also reported that the Scott County Law Library will be Beta Testing a new program which allows users to assemble documents in dissolution matters.

On March 29, 2017 from 6:30-8:30 p.m., the Scott County Law Library, Attorney, and Sheriff in conjunction with the Federal Bureau of Investigation, will be presenting an information session on how parents can be educated and involved in their children's use of technology and social media. The session will occur at the New Prague High School.